
 

 
 

 
Date:  08-01-2015             From:  Lt. Wayne Hanson 

                                                                                                                                 (707) 268-3641 

 

           

Subject:  Blocksburg Fire                 Case: 201503699 

 

 

 
On July 31, at approximately 10:30 p.m., Humboldt County Sheriff Mike Downey issued a precautionary 
evacuation advisory for Blocksburg, due to the Humboldt Lightning complex fires.   As of 1:00 p.m. on 
Saturday, August 1, Blocksburg remains under an evacuation advisory only.  Humboldt County is not 
under any mandatory evacuation orders at this time.  Any changes in evacuation status will be conveyed 
by emergency notification system or “reverse calling”, to the media  and via social media. The County 
Emergency Operations Center is currently activated at a Level 1, or monitor status, in order to 
coordinate any evacuations that may be ordered in the future and assist with resource needs. 
 
Individuals registered to receive emergency notifications from the County should have received 
emergency messaging immediately following issuance of the advisory. Residents of Humboldt County 
may register at any time to receive emergency messages, but there may be a delay between registration 
and receipt of messaging. 
http://humboldtgov.org/2014/Emergency-Notifications 
 

 

 

 

         

Mike Downey, Sheriff 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Humboldt County Sheriff’s Office 
826 Fourth Street, Eureka, CA  95501 

http://humboldtgov.org/2014/Emergency-Notifications

